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P.O. BOX 675 ▪ 61750 CHOLLITA ROAD ▪ JOSHUA TREE ▪ CALIFORNIA 92252 

TELEPHONE (760) 366-8438    FAX (760) 366-9528    E-MAIL  jbwd@jbwd.com 
 

JOSHUA BASIN WATER DISTRICT 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 2, 2011  7:00 PM 
61750 CHOLLITA ROAD, JOSHUA TREE, CA  92252 

 
AGENDA 

 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

 2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

 3. DETERMINATION OF QUORUM 
 

 4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

 5. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

pg. 1-4 6. CONSENT CALENDAR 
A. Approve the Minutes of the January 19 2011 Regular Meeting  
 

pg. 5-10 7. PROPOSED COUNTY LANDSCAPE ORDINANCE FOR NEW DEVELOPMENT 
Recommend that the Board authorize staff to join with the Alliance for Water Awareness 
and Conservation in commenting on the proposed County Landscape Ordinance. 
 

pg. 11-12 8. DISTRICT POSITION ON EXTENSION OF PROVISIONS WITH MOJAVE WATER 
AGENCY FOR CAPACITY IN THE MORONGO PIPELINE. 
Recommend that the Board develop a position on whether or not the pipeline capacity 
provisions of the Morongo Pipeline agreement should be extended beyond 2022.  
 

pg. 13-29 9. CONSIDER AUTHORIZATION OF UPDATED RATE & FEE STUDY 
Recommend that the Board authorize Bartle Wells Associates to conduct a water rate and fee 
study at a cost not to exceed $34,500, including 10% contingency. 
 

pg. 30-32 10. PROJECT PRIORITY LIST 
Information only. 
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 11. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

 12. GENERAL MANAGER REPORT 
 

 13. DIRECTORS COMMENTS/REPORTS 
 

 14. CLOSED SESSION 
1.  CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL - EXISTING LITIGATION 
At this time, the Board will go into Closed Session to confer with Legal Counsel on existing 
litigation pursuant to subdivision (a) of Government Code Section 54956.9.  (Re Joshua 
Basin Water District v. Robert Ellis, San Bernardino Superior Court - Joshua Tree District, 
Case No. CIVMS 900168). 
  
2.  CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL - POTENTIAL LITIGATION 
At this time, the Board with go into Closed Session to confer with Legal Counsel on a matter 
of potential litigation pursuant to subdivision (c) of Government Coder Section 54956.9. 
(one matter - unidentified). 
 

 15. REPORT ON CLOSED SESSION ITEMS 
 

 16. ADJOURNMENT 
 

 
The Board of Directors reserves the right to take action on items reserved for discussion only.  
 
INFORMATION 
During either "Public Comment” Item, please use the podium microphone.  State your name and have your 
information prepared and be ready to provide your comments to the Board.  The District is interested and appreciates 
your comments.  A 3-minute time limit may be imposed.  Thank you. 
Any person with a disability who requires accommodation in order to participate in this meeting should telephone 
Joshua Basin Water District at (760) 366-8438, at least 48 hours prior to the meeting in order to make a request for a 
disability-related modification or accommodation. 
 
Materials related to an item on this Agenda submitted to the Board of Directors after distribution of the agenda packet 
are available for public inspection in the District’s office located at 61750 Chollita Road, Joshua Tree, California 
92252 during normal business hours. 
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JOSHUA BASIN WATER DISTRICT 

Minutes of the 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

January 19, 2011 
 
 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER 

 
 7:00 PM  

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

Led by: Andy Sells 

3. DETERMINATION OF QUORUM: Bill Long                        Present 
Mickey Luckman           Present 
Mike Luhrs                     Present 
Mike Reynolds               Present 
Gary Wilson                   Present 
 

 
STAFF PRESENT: Joe Guzzetta, General Manager 

Susan Greer, Assistant General 
Manager/Controller 
Keith Faul, GIS Coordinator 
 

 
CONSULTANTS PRESENT: Gil Granito, District Counsel 

Kathleen Radnich, Public Outreach Consultant 
Andy Sells, AWCA/JPIA 

 
GUESTS 9 

 
4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
MSC Long/Reynolds 5/0 to approve the agenda for the January 19, 2011 Regular Meeting of the Board 

of Directors.  
 
5. PUBLIC COMMENT 
None.   
6. CONSENT CALENDAR 
MSC Long/Reynolds 5/0 to Approve the Minutes of the January 5, 2011 Regular Board Meeting and to 

Approve the December 2010 Financial Report. 
 
7. PRESENTATION BY ANDY SELLS: ACWA/JPIA UPDATE 
Andy Sells gave a presentation explaining the Joint Powers Insurance Authority programs for Liability, 

Property and Workers Compensation Insurance Programs, the organizational structure of the 
JPIA, and the many training programs available. He stressed JBWD’s excellent record in risk 
management stating that JBWD has a surprisingly good “rate stabilization reserve” at the JPIA 
for being such a new member. Mr. Sells answered questions from Board Members and the 
public. 
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8. PIPE REPLACEMENT PROGRAM 
The General Manager, Joe Guzzetta recommended to the Board to determine if funds to continue the 

pipeline replacement program were going to be borrowed from the USDA at a low interest rate 
or continue the District policy of “pay-as-you go.” Discussion followed with public comment 
from Steve Whitman to not borrow the funds.  Director Michael Luhrs commented that even 
small jobs will get a good price. It was discussed to have a map with high-leak areas and the 
70,000 to 90,000 feet of pipe that is the next priority for replacement specifically including the 
San Angelo area. President Luckman appointed an Ad hoc sub-committee of Director Luhrs and 
Wilson, and the Citizens Advisory Committee to review. 

 
9. TEMPORARY EMPLOYEE TO CONTINUE VALVE MAINTENANCE PROGRAM 
MSC Long/Reynolds 3/2 to approve staff recommendation to authorize extension of a temporary 

contract employee for an additional six months, approximately, to complete the initial round of 
the new systematic valve maintenance program, with funds to come from salary savings 
(approximately $15,000) and an additional appropriation of $8,000. The Board will review status 
of the program after six months. 

Long               Aye 
Luckman        Aye 
Luhrs              No 
Reynolds        Aye 
Wilson            No 

 
10. CONSIDER RECLASSIFYING DIRECTORS AS “EMPLOYEES” FOR TAX PURPOSES 

ONLY 
Assistant General Manager/Controller Susan Greer presented the report explaining that the District’s 

Counsel has advised that Board Members must now be classified as “employees” rather than 
“contractors” in order to be consistent with IRS regulations. She explained how the change 
would affect Board Members and the District. Director Luhrs opposed the change with concern 
that future members may use this as an opportunity to justify District paid health insurance. It 
was clarified that “employee status” would not be necessary for the Board to receive health 
benefits. 

Linda Camacho, Director, Morongo Basin Ambulance, addressed the Board noting that the directors of 
the ambulance association are changing their status to “employee” also on the basis that they are 
required to be at a specific location at a specific time for their meetings. 

Steve Whitman, member of the public, noted that IRS regulations require that directors be classified as 
employees.  He also commented on the importance of having the six-month financial report, 
which appears healthy, be on the discussion calendar. 

MSC Long/Reynolds 3/2 to approve staff recommendation to reclassify Directors as “Employees” for 
tax purposes.  

Long               Aye 
Luckman        Aye 
Luhrs              No 
Reynolds        Aye 

                        Wilson            No 
 
11. PROJECT PRIORITY LIST 
GM Guzzetta advised that work on the E-2 and D-1 booster project has been completed except for 
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connection by Edison Company, and that the boosters will be activated as soon as the connection 
is completed.  He also noted in response to questions from the last meeting, that the Outpost 
mainline was abandoned when the new line was installed, and that parts of the pipe are removed 
as they become exposed.  He noted further that the pipes next to the highway west of the nursery 
have been covered.   

 
12. PUBLIC COMMENT 
Al Marquez commented on the LAFCO hearing earlier in the day about the sphere of influence 

expansion. 
 
13. GENERAL MANAGER REPORT 
GM Guzzetta commented on the LAFCO hearing. He also noted that the Board can use the JPIA to 

receive mandated sexual harassment training.  He reported on attendance at the steering 
committee of the Alliance for Water Awareness and Conservation, and attendance of himself and 
Assistant General Manager Greer at the Hi Desert Water District presentation of the waste water 
treatment assessment district.  Director Wilson questioned whether the Canyon Auto contract is 
based on the original rate schedule or a new rate schedule. 

 
14. DIRECTORS COMMENTS/REPORTS 
Director Luhrs requested a copy of A T O M bid documents. He clarified his request for documents and 

lists made at a prior meeting and agreed to meet with staff to review the information. 
Director Long reported attending the Mojave Water Agency meeting where a video was shown of the 

widening that occurred on the Mojave River due to recent rains, and vehicles that were stranded 
in the River trying to cross where they shouldn’t have. 

President Luckman attended the LAFCO hearing noting that the Sphere of Influence for CSA 20 was 
expanded to be contiguous with that of JBWD.  The LAFCO report also recommended that at 
some time in the future it would be appropriate to consider consolidating CSA 20 and JBWD. 

            She also reported attendance at a workshop on performance evaluation for general managers 
during the recent conference of the Association of California Water Agencies.  She appointed an 
ad hoc committee of Vice President Reynolds and Director Long to consider the “facilitated 
review process” of evaluation discussed at the conference and to recommend a process for 
evaluating the General Manager during the next annual evaluation. 

 
15. CLOSED SESSION 
The Board recessed to Closed Session at 8:45 pm to consider the following: 
1.  Conference with Legal Counsel on existing litigation pursuant to subdivision (a) of Government 
Code Section 54956.9.  (Re Joshua Basin Water District v. Robert Ellis, San Bernardino Superior Court 
- Joshua Tree District, Case No. CIVMS 900168).  Director Luhrs recused himself from this item (for 
personal, not financial reasons). 
 

2.  Conference with Legal Counsel on a matter of potential litigation pursuant to subdivision (c) of 
Government Coder Section 54956.9. (One matter - unidentified).  All directors participated in 
consideration of this item. 
 
The Board reconvened in open session at 9:27 pm. 
 
16. REPORT ON CLOSED SESSION ITEMS 
District Counsel Gil Granito reported that the Board has met in closed session.  There was no reportable 

action. 
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17. ADJOURNMENT 9:29 PM 
MC Long 5/0 to adjourn the January 19, 2011 Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors. 

 
 
 
Respectfully submitted; 
 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Joe Guzzetta, General Manager 
 
The next Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday February 2nd 2011 at 7:00 pm. 
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JOSHUA BASIN WATER DISTRICT 
SUPPLEMENTAL DATA SHEET 

AGENDA ITEM #  
 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors       February 2, 2011 
 
 
 
Report to: President and Members of the Board 
From: Joe Guzzetta, General Manager 
 
TOPIC: PROPOSED COUNTY LANDSCAPE ORDINANCE FOR NEW 

DEVELOPMENT 
  

RECOMMENDATION: That the Board authorize staff to join with the Alliance for Water 
Awareness and Conservation (AWAC) in commenting on the proposed 
County Landscape ordinance to request that the ordinance add 
provisions specifically oriented to the High Desert areas of Morongo 
Basin, Victor Valley, and Barstow. 
 

ANALYSIS: The County of San Bernardino has prepared a draft ordinance to 
require low water use landscape areas for new development. A 
summary of the 96-page ordinance is attached. 
 
While AWAC and JBWD agree with the intent and major provisions of 
the ordinance, some provisions are based on the requirements of the 
wetter areas of the County.  AWAC and JBWD have made extensive 
efforts to develop landscape guidelines specific to the high desert 
areas of Morongo Basin, Victor Valley, and Barstow.  The landscape 
templates, which are the basis for the Water Wise Landscape 
Demonstration Gardens, are examples of this. 
 
AWAC is preparing comments to the County suggesting that the 
ordinance use the standards that have been established for the high 
desert region where appropriate.  The resulting ordinance must be at 
least as effective as the State’s Water Efficient Landscape Ordinance 
which went into effect last January. 
 
Below are major components of the ordinance: 

1. Applies to new and rehabilitated landscapes that are 2500 
square feet or more for developer-installed residential and all 
commercial, institutional and industrial properties, and 
homeowner-installed landscapes that are 5000 square feet or 
more. 

2. Incorporates a previously implemented requirement for 
separate landscape water meters for non-residential irrigated 
landscapes of 2500 square feet or more. 

3. Requires that plans are prepared by a landscape architect or 
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other licensed professional authorized to design and prepare 
such plans. 

4. Annual water budgets must be calculated using formulates for 
the Maximum Applied Water Allowance and the Estimated 
Annual Water Use outlined in the ordinance.  

 
Comments on the major issues with the ordinance as proposed are: 

1. The AWAC-recommended water budget factor was not applied 
for the Desert Region and instead uses a high factor applied by 
the State.  

2. The Estimated Applied Water Allowance formula leaves it to a 
designer’s discretion to determine the efficiency of the 
irrigation system instead of applying existing efficiency 
standards for drip, spray, and rotary systems. 

3. The new requirements are labor intensive. The County should 
allow exemptions to encourage installation of low water use 
landscapes that we want to encourage including any 
landscapes utilizing the six AWAC-developed landscape design 
templates that are featured in the Joshua Tree Water Wise 
Demonstration Garden, and landscapes consisting entirely of 
native plants. 
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REPORT/RECOMMENDATION TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORSREPORT/RECOMMENDATION TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORSREPORT/RECOMMENDATION TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORSREPORT/RECOMMENDATION TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS    

OF SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY, CALIFORNIAOF SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY, CALIFORNIAOF SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY, CALIFORNIAOF SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY, CALIFORNIA    

AND RECORD OF ACTIONAND RECORD OF ACTIONAND RECORD OF ACTIONAND RECORD OF ACTION    
 

December 14, 2010 
Continued from Tuesday, December 7, 2010, Item #82 

 

FROM: DENA M. SMITH, Director            
Land Use Services Department  

  
SUBJECT: DEVELOPMENT CODE AMENDMENT TO INCORPORATE PROVISIONS OF 

STATE LAW RELATIVE TO LANDSCAPING STANDARDS AND DEFINITIONS 
 
RECOMMENDATION(S) 
1. Conduct a public hearing to consider a proposed ordinance to amend Title 8, Chapter 83.10 

of the County Code relative to Landscaping Standards and Division 10 relative to Definitions; 
2. Read title only of the proposed ordinance;  
3. Waive reading of the entire text; 
4. Adopt the findings as recommended by the Planning Commission; 
5. Continue to TUESDAY, JANUARY 11, 2011, at 10:00 a.m. for adoption of the ordinance; and  
6. File the Notice of Exemption. 
(Affected Districts: All) 
(Presenter: James M. Squire, Assistant Director, 387-4147) 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
Over the years, the State of California has been promoting water conservation for all new 
development within the State.  In a drought-prone California, where approximately 60 percent of 
all residential water is used in landscape applications, California lawmakers have adopted such 
legislation as Assembly Bill (AB) 325 (1990), AB 2717 (2004), and AB 1881 (2006) that outline, 
and in some instances mandate, the practice of water conservation in landscape applications.  As 
part of AB 325, the Department of Water Resources (DWR) was charged to assemble a task 
force of stakeholders representing the landscape, water, and building industries as well as cities, 
counties, and other agencies that would help DWR prepare and promote the State’s first Model 
Water Efficient Landscape Ordinance (MWELO).  While AB 325 did not require cities, counties, 
and other agencies within the State to comply with the first adopted MWELO, it did encourage 
local agencies to implement water conservation techniques into their local ordinances and codes.  
The County adopted Administrative Guidelines which were amended several times and ultimately 
given the status of “regulation” when they were incorporated into the Development Code (Chapter 
83.10) during the 2007 General Plan Update process. 
 
 
 

 Rev 0708R1 

90909090    

Page 7 of 32
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DEVELOPMENT CODE AMENDMENT TO INCORPORATE 
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LANDSCAPING STANDARDS AND DEFINITIONS 
DECEMBER 14, 2010 
PAGE 2 OF 4 
 

90909090    

 

In 2006, State lawmakers adopted AB 1881, which gave guidelines and timelines for revision of 
the State’s MWELO and mandated that every city, county, or other agency within the State of 
California adopt the State’s revised MWELO, or be in compliance with it through their own 
ordinance, by January 2010.  Local agencies are required to report their final action, along with 
findings of ordinance effectiveness, to DWR by January 2011.  While the County was involved in 
this process, Senate Bill X7-7 was enacted in 2009.  This bill requires the State of California to 
achieve a 20 percent reduction in urban per capita water use by December 31, 2020; additionally, 
it requires the State to make incremental progress towards this goal by reducing per capita water 
use by at least 10 percent by December 31, 2015.  These requirements were incorporated into 
the MWELO and, in February 2008, DWR made a draft of the State’s revised MWELO available 
to all cities, counties, and other agencies within the State.  The final version of the revised 
MWELO was released in September 2009. 
 
Upon review of the final version of the State’s MWELO and the provisions of AB 1881, staff 
determined the County would need to revise Development Code Chapter 83.10 which sets forth 
landscaping and irrigation standards within the unincorporated areas of the County.  In the 
meanwhile, the County began enforcing the State’s revised MWELO in January 2010, as required 
by law.  Once the proposed changes to the Development Code have been adopted by the Board 
of Supervisors, staff will notify and forward all required information regarding the adoption and 
effectiveness of the County’s Water Efficient Landscaping Ordinance to the State DWR by 
January 2011 as required by AB 1881. 
 
The proposed Development Code Amendment will revise the landscaping standards to reflect the 
changes governed by and to be as effective as the State’s MWELO, while continuing to recognize 
the unique character of the regions that make up the County of San Bernardino. 
 
The proposed revisions will require an applicant/developer to:   
 
� Design and install systems that meet more effective and efficient water conservation 

standards in all landscaped areas on a project site, including residential; 
 
� Comply with the revised standards for all new and rehabilitated landscape areas that are 

2,500 square feet or more for residential projects that are not homeowner installed, and for all 
commercial, industrial and institutional projects; and for all new and rehabilitated landscape 
areas, that are homeowner installed, that are 5,000 square feet or greater.  This includes the 
following: 

 
� Submit a comprehensive Landscape Documentation Package, which has been prepared 

by a landscape architect licensed to work in the State of California or other licensed 
professional authorized to design and prepare Landscape Plans within the State of 
California; 

 
� Submit estimated annual water budget calculations for compliance with water 

conservation practices and the efficient use of water for each new or rehabilitated 
landscape.  Calculations for the annual water budget for a project/site specific landscape 
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shall use the formulas for the Maximum Applied Water Allowance (MAWA) and the 
Estimated Annual Water Use (EAWU) outlined in the ordinance; 
 

� Submit a Landscape Certificate of Compliance prepared by the landscape professional 
who prepared the Landscape Documentation Package conveying the project’s compliance 
with the requirements of Development Code prior to final inspection; 
 

� Planting material within landscaped areas shall be chosen based on the information found 
in the Water Use Classification of Landscape Species, third edition (WUCOLS III) and the 
climate zone for the region based on information found in Sunset Western Garden Book; 

 
� Irrigation systems shall be equipped with a “smart” irrigation controller, which 

automatically adjusts the frequency and/or duration of irrigation events in response to 
changing environmental conditions. 

 
� Submit a rough and/or precise grading plan on all projects proposing more than 50 cubic 

yards of grading; 
 

� Submit a soil management report, that includes recommendations for soil modification 
and/or amendment; 
 

� Submit a project-specific regular maintenance schedule and two project-specific irrigation 
schedules for those projects subject to the ordinance. 

 
Other provisions of the new regulations include standards for non-potable/recycled water use 
where it is available and new enforcement standards for compliance with water conservation 
practices. 
 
Since the State law became effective on January 1, 2010, the Landscape Plan Review Fee was 
adjusted (Ordinance #4412, June 22, 2010) to reflect the increase in staff time necessary to meet 
these additional requirements. 
 
The Planning Commission considered this ordinance on October 21, 2010.  There was no one 
from the public at the hearing who wished to address the Commission on this issue.  The 
Commission recommended that the Board adopt the ordinance as presented on a vote of four 
commissioners in favor with one absent. 
 
The proposed amendment is exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) in 
accordance with Section 15061(b)(3) of the CEQA Guidelines as the proposed change does not 
have the potential to cause a significant effect on the environment. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
There is no financial impact associated with the approval of this item. This Development Code 
Amendment will result in increased plan review for LUSD due to the establishment of new 
development standards and the increase of projects that would need to comply with the new code 
provisions. Code Enforcement activities would also increase due to the new established 
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requirements. The increased plan review will be covered by fees which have already been 
implemented. The increased Code Enforcement activity will be covered by local cost and 
absorbed by existing staff. Homeowner installed landscape projects in excess of 5,000 square 
feet will require the homeowners to obtain plans created by a licensed landscape architect and 
projects will be required to comply with the new irrigation equipment, soil management, plant 
material, and water use regulations. Once completed, non-homeowner-installed projects in 
excess of 2,500 square feet and homeowner-installed projects in excess of 5,000 square feet will 
comply with the water-efficiency regulations in terms of both plant material and equipment.  The 
water efficient landscaping standards will also help the County achieve its goals to reduce 
greenhouse gases in that the reduction of water usage leads to a reduction in energy usage 
which helps reduce greenhouse gases. 
   
REVIEW BY OTHERS 
This item has been reviewed by LUSD (Nanci Sevelin, Contract Coordinator, 387-4598) on 
November 9, 2010; County Counsel (Bart Brizzee, Deputy County Counsel, 387-8946) on 
November 15, 2010; and by the County Administrative Office (Beatriz Valdez, Principal 
Administrative Analyst, 387-1852) on November 23, 2010. 
. 
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JOSHUA BASIN WATER DISTRICT 
SUPPLEMENTAL DATA SHEET 

AGENDA ITEM #  
 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors       February 2, 2011 
 
 
 
Report to: President and Members of the Board 
From: Joe Guzzetta, General Manager 
 
TOPIC: DISTRICT POSITION ON THE EXTENSION OF PROVISIONS 

WITH MOJAVE WATER AGENCY FOR CAPACITY IN THE 
MORONGO PIPELINE 
 
  

RECOMMENDATION: That the Board develop a position on whether or not the pipeline 
capacity provisions of the Morongo Pipeline agreement should 
be extended beyond 2022. 
 

ANALYSIS: The Morongo Pipeline Agreement, approved in 1991, allocates a 
percentage of the pipeline capacity to each participating agency 
according to the amount of money that was anticipated to be 
paid by each jurisdiction.  The percentages are as follows: 
 
59%      Hi Desert Water District 
27%      Joshua Basin Water District 
  9%      Bighorn-Desert View Water Agency 
  4%      County Service Area 70 Zone W-1 
  1%      County Service Area 70, Zone W-4 (later sold to MWA) 
100% 
 
The allocation extends to 2022 at which time there will be no 
capacity “guarantee” under the current contract.  The agreement 
also currently commits to a specific amount of water that each 
agency is entitled to receive. 
 
High Desert Water District (HDWD) has requested that Mojave 
Water Agency (MWA) and the other participating agencies 
amend the agreement to extend the capacity allocations into the 
future. 
 
MWA has indicated that it would consider extending the capacity 
guarantee for each agency but would not extend the 
commitment for the water since it does not do so for any other 
agency within MWA. 
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Staff agrees that it may be valuable for MWA to continue the 
commitment that agencies in the Morongo Basin will have first 
right to use the capacity to prevent the capacity from being 
given to other water districts.  However, even the value of that 
is uncertain since MWA would still have control of the water and 
without water, the value of pipeline capacity is greatly reduced. 
 
While the current capacity allocation leaves JBWD with sufficient 
water now and probably through 2022, we have no idea what 
the relative needs will be after 2022.  It is known that the 
ultimate “build-out” for JBWD is greater than the ultimate “build 
out” for HDWD. 
 
Three alternatives can be considered, among possibly others: 

1) Agree to extend the agreement for purposes of capacity 
so that JBWD will have 27% of capacity “in perpetuity” 
and other agencies will maintain their relative capacities. 

2) Amend the existing agreement such that MWA commits 
capacity to the Morongo Basin but not to specific 
agencies. 

3) Do nothing, in which case capacity will expire in 2022 and 
MWA will allocate water and capacity on an annual basis 
as it does with the rest of the MWA service area. 

 
A decision on this is not needed at this Board meeting.  The 
Board may wish to refer this to a committee or a special study 
session with representatives from MWA or other agencies. 
 
A position ultimately needs to be brought back to the Morongo 
Pipeline Commission where this issue arose. 
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Updated    1/27/2011                  Page 1 

Project Priority List 
 
PROJECTS NEARING COMPLETION 
Personnel Policy Manual (Joe Guzzetta) 
This will be considered during labor negotiations this year. 
 
PROJECTS UNDERWAY 
Update Urban Water Management Plan (Joe Guzzetta – Year 1) 
Contract was awarded to Kennedy Jenks at the August 4th 2010 Board meeting. State law  requires this 
update to be completed by July 1, 2011. 
Property Acquisition for Future Water Facilities (Joe Guzzetta – Year 1) 
The Master Plan identifies 27 to 37 million gallons of additional reservoir storage that will be needed 
to operate the District in the future.  Staff proposes to begin acquiring the land before the most ideal 
parcels are developed, especially for reservoirs which are constrained by altitude, proximity to the 
existing system, and other considerations. Potential sites are under evaluation. 
Recharge Basin & Pipeline Project  (Joe Guzzetta) 
Property has been purchased.  Monitoring well has been installed. Final design contract was awarded 
to Krieger & Stewart Engineers at August 4th Board meeting. Construction is contingent on Proposition 
84 and other funding. 
Final Phase of 4” Pipe Replacement  (Joe Guzzetta, Joe Bocanegra, Keith Faul) 
Priorities have been established. 15,000’ of pipeline has been designed with 60,000’ yet to be 
designed.  Completion design and construction of this project is pending a financial strategy to be 
considered by the Board. Referred to Board Committee (Luhrs/Wilson) at the January 19, 2011  
Regular Board Meeting. 
Record Archival System  (Susan Greer – Year 1) 
Staff had second presentation. This will eventually enable the District to maintain more electronic files 
for easier access and less physical storage. 
 
PROJECTS COMPLETED 
Well #16   (Randy Little)   
The well has been completed and is permitted by Department of Health Services. 
Hot Master + Backup Computer – SCADA (Randy Little – Year 1) 
Complete. This computer provides backup to the Telemetry System.   
LAFCO Mandatory Municipal Services Review (Joe Guzzetta – Year 1) 
State law requires LAFCO to conduct a review of each agency’s boundaries and services (at agency 
cost) to determine the appropriateness and to recommend any changes. LAFCO will conduct a hearing 
on January 19. 
 
PROJECTS NOT BEGUN:  YEAR 1 
Develop/Update Board Policies and Procedures (Susan Greer) 
Update 3030 Plan (Joe Guzzetta) 
Staff intends to solicit proposals for this project. 
Election to Charge Private Wells for Replacement Water 
Attorney is reviewing election options. 
Fire Cabinet for Maps (Keith Faul – Year 1) 
Custom Software Programming  (Susan Greer/Keith Faul – Year 1) 
Adds lacking features to the District’s main software program, such as reports or functions, and 
specific items not yet identified. 
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Conduct Fee Study/Update Rate Study (Susan Greer – Year 1)  
Miscellaneous fees are being developed based upon resources used; staff, vehicle, equipment, etc. A rate study 
update will determine what rate changes are needed in the next several years to maintain services. A proposal 
will be presented to the Board at the next meeting. 
 
 
GIS Server for Field Login (Keith Faul – Year 1) 
Field crew will receive laptop computers to be used in the field for more accuracy and efficiency.  This 
server is needed in order to connect to the GIS system. 
Field Laptop Computers (Keith Faul – Year 1) 
Storage Bays for Rock, Sand, Asphalt (Jim Corbin – Year 1) 
This will allow for more orderly storage of rock, sand, and asphalt which are used regularly in normal 
district operations. 
Hauling Station Coin/Card Reader – Under Study (Jim Corbin – Year 1) 
Staff is considering a system to enable selling of water at the hauling station.  
Pressure Reducing Station Replace/Refurbishment (Randy Little – Years 1-2) 
Assess and overhaul or replace PRV/PSV/Altitude valve over a three year period.  Twelve in use, one 
completed.   
 
PROJECTS NOT BEGUN:  YEAR 2 
Carpet for Office (Terry Spurrier – Year 2) 
D31 New Booster Pumps and Housing (Randy Little – Year 2) 
The pumps at this booster station operate at a low efficiency rate such that it is timely to replace them. 
Chlorine Analyzers With Telemetry Programming (Randy Little – Year 2) 
Install analyzers to monitor chlorine residual at up to four remote sites. 
Flow Meter Refurbishment (Randy Little – Year 2) 
Four remaining flow meters (2 this year) with digital displays and telemetry plus DTS programming. 
Asphalt Installation Equipment – Under Study (Jim Corbin – Year 2) 
Pipe Holder (Jim Corbin – Year 2) 
The District stores small amounts of plastic pipe for repairs.  There is nowhere out of the sun to do so.  
Over time the pipe can deteriorate when exposed to the sun.  This will provide shade. 
Altitude Valves at C2B, SCADA Electric Controls C1 and C3 Tanks (Randy Little – Year 2) 
These valves will prevent the overflowing of the C Zone tanks. 
Space Needs Assessment for Office Building Addition (Joe Guzzetta – Year 2 (per Board deferral) 
A needs assessment will determine how much space the District needs for an Emergency Operations 
Center in order to apply for grant construction funds. This item was discussed at the August 4, 2010 
Board meeting, and deferred. 
Relocate C2 Tank & J Booster (Randy Little – Years 2-3) 
This project has been designed and would relocate a 500,000 gallon tank from the C Zone where it is 
no longer needed to the H Zone where it is severely needed.  The project was deferred pending 
funding. 
System Reliability Upgrade for Hospital and County Complex; C, B and D3 zones (Jim Corbin – 
Years 2-3) 
This entire area has one single water supply feed.  It does not have a redundant water supply for 
emergency situations.  Staff has proposed a secondary “emergency” source. 
 
PROJECTS NOT BEGUN:  YEAR 3 
Security (Motion Sensors) at Shop and Well 10 (Randy Little – Year 3) 
This would provide security to an expanded area at the shop.   
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EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS PROJECTS:  (Postponed to determine funding 
potential) 
Well 10 and 14 Soft Start Bypass – Generator Controls  (Randy Little – Year 1)  
The new 600 KW generators need this equipment in order to operate properly at the two largest 
producing wells. 
Earthquake Shutoff Valves for Three Tanks (Randy Little – Year 1) 
Currently, if a pipe from a reservoir is broken the entire reservoir can be drained unless a valve is 
manually located and shut off. This will provide automatic shutoff in case of earthquake to the two 
major C tanks and the B tank serving the hospital. 
Transfer Switches at Remaining Booster Sites (Randy Little – Year 1) 
The switches are needed in order to be able to use the emergency generators at the pump stations. 
Large Meter Bypasses (Jim Corbin – Year 1) 
Currently, in order to test or remove a large meter, the service needs to be disconnected.  This is a 
serious problem for some large meters such as the hospital.  The bypass will allow the meter to be 
removed and replaced without discontinuing service. 
Emergency Supplies (Rick Cook – Years 1-2) 
These include food, water, cots, etc. for serious emergencies for employees. 
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